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Minutes

Texas Bond Review Board

Planning Session

Tuesday, September 9, 2003, 10:00 a.m.

Capitol Extension, Room E2.026
1400 North Congress
Austin, Texas

The Texas Bond Review Board convened in a planning session at 10:00 a.m., Tuesday, September 9, 2003, in Room E2.026 of the Capitol Extension in Austin, Texas.  Present were: Ed Robertson, representing Governor Rick Perry, Blaine Brunson, representing Lieutenant Governor David Dewhurst; and Mike Doyle, representing Comptroller Carole Keeton Strayhorn.  A representative for Speaker Tom Craddick was not present. Also in attendance were: Bond Finance Office staff members; and others.
Call to Order

Jim Buie, Executive Director of the Bond Review Board, as Chair, called the meeting to order at 10:06 a.m.  He announced that this was a planning meeting of Board staff to receive and discuss information relative to the applications before the Board.  No votes would be taken.

Discussion of Proposed Issues

Prior to discussion of each agenda item, Mr. Buie presented a summary of the application.

A. Texas Department of Public Safety – lease purchase - NCIC 2000/TLETS Upgrade Project 

Mr. Buie announced that the application had been withdrawn and would be presented to the Board in October, 2003, following further review by the board at TDPS.
B.
Texas Woman’s University - Combined Fee Revenue Refunding and Improvement Bonds, Series 2003

Mr. Buie announced that the application had been withdrawn and would be presented to the Board in October, 2003.  Additional projects would be added and the structure would be changed for the portion that would be tuition revenue bonds. 
C.
Texas State University System – Board of Regents Revenue Financing System Revenue Bonds, Series 2003

Representatives present were: Lamar Urbanovsky, Chancellor of the University System; Wiley Thedford, Bill Nance with Texas State University; Carol Polumbo with McCall Parkhurst & Horton, L.L.P., bond counsel; and Matt Boles, Financial Advisor, RBC Dain Rauscher.
D.
Texas Public Finance Authority  - State of Texas General Obligation Commercial Paper Notes, Series 2002A 
Representatives present were: Judith Porras, General Counsel, TPFA, John Hernandez, Deputy Director, TPFA; Stan Graves with Texas Historical Commission; and Joe Thrash.
 
Other Business 
Report from Executive Director

Mr. Buie reported that staff of the Texas Register had notified him that some of the proposed amendments to the Bond Review rules that were ordered to be adopted on August 28 had not been published in the Texas Register on June 13, 2003.  Due to the non-publication and determination of the substantive nature of the change, amendments related to issuance of commercial paper would have to be re-published for comment prior to final adoption.
Adjourn

The meeting was adjourned at 10:38 a.m.

